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October 14, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Committee on Historic Designation 
Philadelphia Historical Commission 
c/o Jonathan Farnham, PhD 
1515 Arch Street, 13th Floor 
Philadelphia, Pa  19102 

Re:  4841 Germantown Avenue, Philadelphia 

Dear Members of the Committee on Historic Designation: 

On October 19, 2022, the Committee on Historic Designation will consider the nomination of the 
property at 4841 Germantown Avenue to the Philadelphia Register of historic Places.  Venture 
Philly LLC, owner of the property, opposes the nomination and urges the CHD to send a negative 
recommendation to the Historical Commission. 

As the Members well know, the decision to include a property on the Register is discretionary.  
Regulation 6.9.a.10 provides, in pertinent part, the following: 

The Commission, its committees, and staff may consider development plans in 
place at the time of the issuance of the notice announcing the consideration of a 
designation including, but not limited to executed contracts, substantial design 
development, or other evidence of a material commitment to development in the 
review of applications.  

Venture Philly invested a great deal of time, thought, collaboration and financial resources into 
redeveloping the property.  On June 29, 2022, the Department of Licenses & Inspections issued 
Permit Number ZP-2022-006833, which permitted construction of a multi-family residential 
building.  We attach copies of the Zoning Permit and zoning site plans.  Listing the property on 
the Register will frustrate those efforts and accrue to no one’s benefit.   
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The Committee should already be in receipt of the report of George Thomas, PhD, assessing the 
lack of the Nomination’s merit.  Further argument will be made at the Committee meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

              /s/ Neil Sklaroff 
Neil Sklaroff 

 

Enclosures 

cc:  Meredith Ferleger, Esquire 
 



































  

From: yossi levy <yossilevy@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 12, 2021 1:30 PM 
To: Logan Dry <logan.dry@kcadesignassociates.com>;  אורי  בן  אפריים <uribenefraim@gmail.com> 
Subject: 4841Germantown Ave 

  

Logan, 
 

  

Hope you are well 

Look at this address, we own it, its CMX 2.5 WHAT IS THE MAX ALLOWANCE WE CAN PUSH FOR? 

ALSO AS YOU WILL SEE IN GOOGLE MAP WE HAVE THE GARAGE IN THE BACK AS WELL. 

  

Yossi. 

Best Regards, 
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